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Dear Friends,

Let’s Celebrate!
What a night to remember! What a result… against all expectations too!

No, I’m not referring to Scotland’s epic victory over France at Hampden, but to our Stewardship Family Meal held in the Community Centre on the evening of Friday 29th September. As most will know, I unexpectedly ended up missing the event altogether. However, I heard plenty about it from those who called at the Manse during the week following. I also picked up some of the atmosphere from the excellent video which Tom Donaldson produced. 

There was a feeling of celebration as many more people than we originally planned for enjoyed fellowship round the tables; as many of you did not simply do the task for which you were recruited but other jobs too in order to help cope with the extra numbers; as you viewed the excellent presentations telling of all our congregation is doing in the community. 

There was also a challenge as we were each called to review the call to “Get Together” in worship and service. The efforts of the team who worked so hard to make the evening the success it was will be amply rewarded if those of us who came to the evening not only review our own commitment to what being Church in our community means, but also tell others about the evening, and, more importantly, about what the Church can offer for the families in our community in this 21st century.

Personally, I saw the “Get Together” programme as a huge publicity exercise, to remind ourselves and especially those of us who perhaps long ago dropped out of real involvement in the life and worship of the Church, of all that Chalmers Memorial Church is doing and of the even more exciting things we could do, if people “Get Together” with us to make them happen.

The family meal will be long-remembered, yet the whole project will have been little more than an evening of fun and fellowship unless we all take to heart the message that lay behind the evening, think about it and tell others. Over to you!....

God of Surprises
I eventually persuaded Elizabeth to leave me at the Infirmary and to join you for the second part of the evening, partly because I wanted to hear from her what was happening, but even more because I wanted her to give the Vote of Thanks I’d originally been asked to do. (As I write the emergency surgery is now behind me and all that remains is to get my energy and concentration levels back.) Elizabeth, who I know was under enormous strain at the time, managed to get inspiration and strength to do what was needed. 

She began by quoting the title of a book that has been of great value to us both – “God of Surprises” by Gerald Hughes, a book I would recommend to anyone who is a spiritual seeker. She said that she was surprised to be standing there at the conclusion of the evening doing the Vote of Thanks, but nowhere near as surprised as her husband was to be lying in the Infirmary! I was proud of the way she was able to express my thanks to the Team who had so ably shown that they didn’t need the Minister always present for the Church’s work and witness to continue. This is exactly as it should be.

The Rock Trust

As most of you will know, my last congregation was in the West End of Edinburgh, where a large part of my time was spent meeting with and trying to provide emergency practical help to homeless men and women, some of them very young and all of them vulnerable. As one of the ministers of the three congregations which latterly made up its membership, I had to take my turn as Chairman of the Council of West End Churches. Much of our time was spent discussing how we might put the concern for the homeless which we shared in common into more formal expression. Out of this concern was born The Rock Trust, (in the late 80’s or early 90’s, if my memory serves correctly). However, although in the early days the financial foundations were anything but “rock sure”, those involved persisted, until now the organization is very much a part of the Edinburgh scene, known and respected by all involved in working with the homeless in Edinburgh. What is particularly interesting personally for me is that the present Director of The Rock Trust is none other than Ella Simpson, a member of my present congregation! God of Surprises indeed! 

This means that if you have a concern for the homeless, if you want to give financial or practical help, if you want up-to-date information, the person you need to contact couldn’t be more local. Ella Simpson I feel sure would be delighted to hear from you.
Get Together at Communion

I hope very much to be allowed back to duty in time for Communion Sunday, 29th October. Can I ask you please to do anything you can to encourage all who came to the Family Meal to “Get Together” to make this Communion Sunday special -  a real celebration of all that is meant by “being Church” in our community?


    BOB
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We praise You, Lord, for your wonderful invitation to come to you and thank you for the rest and peace that we can experience when we do bring our worries and concerns to You.    Amen.    

Thank God for the great success of our Family Meal.   It was a wonderful evening.   Pray that the follow-up will be greatly blessed.      Give thanks to God for the folks who did the planning and organising.  Pray for continued healing for Mr Glover as he convalesces at home.

Give thanks for all that is going on in the Church among young people.    Pray that God will bless all leaders, and that they may be encouraged in all they do.
In our prayers keep ever before us those who are in hospital and sick at home, and those who are in Homes and
no longer able to be with us in Church.    Pray for folks going  through  difficult  times  that  they  may  know  the 

nearness of God and the wonderful peace that he can give in times of trouble.

Let us not forget those in Government in Westminster and Holyrood.   Sometimes all we do is criticise and yet so many struggle to do all they can for our benefit.    Ask God to grant them wisdom and integrity when making difficult decisions.

We cannot pray without thinking about what is happening in the world today.    Pray for all those who suffer through wars, disease, poverty or whatever.    Pray for all aid agencies trying to do all they can to relieve suffering that they may have the personnel and means to meet the needs.
Child’s Prayer: Dear Lord Jesus, please be close to all children who don’t have families and friends who love them.   Amen.
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Services and Meetings
Sunday 

10:15 a.m. All-age Family Worship (in Hall) 

Followed by Sunday School & Rock Club Groups
11.00 a.m.     Morning Worship (with Crèche) 
5:30 p.m.
Choir Practice

6:15 p.m.
Evening Worship

7:30 p.m.
Rock Solid Club (every 2nd week)

Monday  

7:15 p.m.
The Guild (Oct - March)

Tuesday 

7.30 p.m.
Emmaus 



(weekly on dates advertised)


Wednesday  

Welcome Wednesday 

10a.m – 12noon Coffee Time (1st)

12-2p.m. 
   Chalmers Lunches (3rd)

10 - 11a.m.
   Prayer Time (last)

6:30 p.m.
   Boys Brigade – 


   Anchor boys and Junior Section

7:45 p.m.
   Company Section (Sept. - June)

Thursday     

5:00 p.m.
Rainbows}
6:30 p.m.
Brownies } (Sept. - June)

Saturday      

7.30 – 9a.m
Prayer Breakfast (last of month)    

6:30 – 7:45 p.m Youth Club for 8-10 yr olds

8.00 – 9:15 p.m Youth Club for 11yrs + 



(Meets every 2nd week)

OUR WORSHIP – Special dates to note
MINISTER	SESSION CLERK   			CLERK TO DEACONS COURT


Rev. Robert L Glover 			Mr John Murdoch    			Mr Ian Bulloch


Tel: 812481				Tel: 812469 				Tel: 852717


TREASURER				 ACCESS to the HALL contact		BEADLE


Mrs Janet Farquhar 			Mr Tom Donaldson			Mr Duncan Morgan


Tel: 811863				Tel: 812023				Tel: 812071


FLOWER CONVENER		ORGANIST		 		PRAYER SECRETARY	


Miss Mary Clements			Mrs Pamela Zenati 			Mrs Alice Hood


Tel:  812241 				Tel: 813641 				Tel: 812191


			�    Please recycle this newsletter and care for the earth as God intended 











	


			


			


				    








					    








				       


			        


				        








We welcome contributions to the Church Newsletter. Please note however that these may be edited, summarised or omitted by the minister and editor, as circumstances require. Letters of general thanks and acknowledgement for Church flowers will be posted on the notice board in the Church Hall.





EDITOR'S   NOTE


My thanks to all who have contributed to this issue of the Church Newsletter. The next issue will be available on


Sunday 3rd December 2006


Articles for this edition should be with me by 


Sunday 19th November


If you would like to E-Mail news you can contact me on: � HYPERLINK "mailto:chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com" ��chalmerschurch@btopenworld.com� or by phone on 819471


Sheila Bulloch








	      Helen  and  I  attended  the  Port Seton in 	  	      Bloom Awards Ceremony on 6th October, 	      having  had  an  invitation  to  represent   the  Church. Much to our surprise, the Church received a highly commended certificate for the gardens. I would like to thank all those who gave of their time and efforts throughout the Spring and Summer to keep the gardens neat and tidy and weed free, and to those who donated plants, shrubs and turf to brighten it up. More help is always required!                              Duncan Morgan








Songs of Praise Service - St Mary's, Haddington – 19th November 2006


As part of the visit by The Moderator of the General Assembly there will be a Songs of Praise service at St Mary's Haddington on Sunday 19th November at 7pm.   Please note there will be NO Evening Service that week. If you would like to attend the Haddington service and do not have any transport please complete the form on the table in the vestibule, or speak to John Murdoch by 5th November.








Sunday School


The Sunday School is holding a Coffee Afternoon on Saturday 18th November between 2 – 4p.m.


This is to raise funds for Sunday School.





Present Aid


               Present Aid is an online shop produced by Christian Aid.    


               But unlike most e-commerce websites, it sells 'virtual'  


               gifts.  They're unusual gifts, because they'll not only make  


               someone you love happy, but could change the lives of poor people around the world. Buying a gift from Present Aid means you’ll be giving a gift with real meaning. Something that will help bring genuine and lasting change to those who need it most. See the catalogues in the hall and at Church doors for more info or contact Eleanor Willins.





MINISTER 


Rev. Robert L Glover,


Braemar Villa, 2 Links Road,


Port Seton Tel: 812481


E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday as the Minister’s day off)





FUNERALS


0n 8th September 	Alan BRADLEY 


				      29 Castle Terrace


On 3rd October 	Sidney DANN


				   35 Inglis Avenue





INFANT BLESSING


On 15th October	Brodie Sean JOHNSTON


				28 Seton Wynd





PASTORAL COVER


Rev. BILL BROWN (0131 654 0929) will provide emergency pastoral cover from 30th November (Thursday) until 9th December (Saturday) inclusive.








Launching us into the 21st Century!


 Check out our fabulous 


NEW website. 


Log onto � HYPERLINK "http://www.chalmerschurch.co.uk" ��www.chalmerschurch.co.uk� and find out more about the Church.





	 Do you enjoy singing? 	Think you have a good voice? 	      Have you thought about joining the choir? 	 Or don’t want to commit yourself yet….	Or you can’t read music…. 	Then consider this:





When I was first asked to take over playing the organ in Chalmers I was only helping out playing the piano for the Sunday School, after years of not playing any instrument at all. 


I couldn’t play the organ. I’m not up to this I thought. What a responsibility! I’m better on the sidelines I thought don’t get too involved!


On trying to come to a decision, I read a passage in the Bible about setting off on a journey with Jesus, about not staying on the shore. Then one Sunday I noticed the framed picture beside the transept door. It reads: 





‘Next to the Word of God music deserves highest praise. The gift of language combined with the gift of song, was given to man that he should proclaim the Word of God through music. 				Martin Luther 1483-1546 





That finally made my mind up for me. I know that this is my way of serving God to the best of my ability. 


Think about it…We can help even if you can’t read music…							Pamela





Operation Christmas Child


We are supporting OCC again this year and will be sending love-filled shoeboxes to Eastern Europe. There will be a dedication service for the shoeboxes on Sunday 19th November at 10.15am. Please bring your boxes back on that Sunday. If you can help at the security check from the start of November, please speak to Amanda or Sheila for more information.





MINISTER


Rev. Robert L Glover


Braemar Villa


2 Links Road


Port Seton


Tel: 812481


e-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:rlglover@btinternet.com" ��rlglover@btinternet.com�


(Please respect Monday


 as the Minister’s day off)








Sunday 19th November


	10.15a.m. All-age Family Worship and return 	of Operation Christmas Child Shoeboxes.


				  Amanda JOHNSTON 


              11a.m.Morning Worship Rev Bob GLOVER


   7p.m. United Songs of Praise with the Moderator of    


    the General Assembly. St Mary’s Haddington





(N.B. NO 6.15p.m. Evening Worship at Chalmers)





Sunday 26th November


	       10.15 a.m. & 11 a.m.  


                       5p.m Short Service at Cockenzie House


                       6.15 p.m. All with Rev Bob GLOVER





Sunday 3rd December - First Sunday in Advent


              10.15a.m., 11a.m. & 6.15p.m. Ian BULLOCH





Sunday 10th December – Second Sunday in Advent


10.15 a.m. All-age Family Worship 


				    Amanda JOHNSTON


	                              11 a.m.  Rev Bob GLOVER


                                        6.15 p.m. Duncan MORGAN





Sunday 17th December - Third Sunday in Advent


        10.15a.m., 11a.m. & 6.15p.m. Rev Bob GLOVER
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Kirk Session and Deacons Court


Please note the meeting organised for 25th October has been postponed until Wednesday 1st November 


at 7p.m.





The next meeting will be on 


Thursday 16th November at 10a.m.


 in Longniddry Inn.


The speaker will be Alan Campbell


All Welcome


         





.














Thanks


Jean Johnston would like to thank everyone for their concerns and for the flowers received following her recent illness and surgery.





Margaret Cunningham would like to express thanks for the flowers received following the death of her nephew William.





Mary Scott would like to thank the church for the flowers received following the death of her brother Sinclair





Isa Johnston would like to thank everyone for their kind gifts and flowers on the occasion of her 80th birthday.





Bob and Elizabeth Glover would like to thank the congregation and office bearers for their kind thoughts, prayers and flowers received following Bob’s recent stay in hospital. 





Thanks are also expressed for the recent collections, they amounted to the following - Lebanon £101.73 and Tear Fund £603. Thank you for all your contributions.











Sunday 29th October  


                    10.15 a.m. All-age Family Worship     


                    11.00 a.m. HOLY COMMUNION 


	         with THANKSGIVING for Responses to 


	         the recent Stewardship Programme.


                     5.00p.m.   Short Service at Cockenzie House                                   


                     6.15p.m. Evening Worship followed by 


                     brief celebration of HOLY COMMUNION


	                  All with Rev Bob GLOVER





Sunday 5th November


		10.15 a.m. & 11 a.m.  Rev Bob GLOVER


                          6.15 p.m. Rev Tom GORDON





Sunday 12th November


(N.B. There will be NO 10.15am Service this Sunday)


	10.50a.m. Service at War Memorial


            11.15a.m. (approx) Remembrance Service 


                  with British Legion and M&F Trades Band.


               6.15p.m. Evening Worship Rev Bob GLOVER











Do you use a wheelchair or pushchair? There is disabled & pram access at the South Double Doors at the rear of the Church Hall. Please speak to Addie         Johnston for further details.





Get Together!








Come to me, all you who are weary and burdened, and I will give you rest….For my yoke is easy and my burden is light.  Matthew 11 v. 28





'Living the Gospel’


Five Tuesdays on ‘The Beatitudes' 


Due to Bob Glover’s recent illness the above 


Bible Study has been postponed until Spring 2007.











